LEGISTAR: 230153

DISTRICT: ALL
VILLAGE OF LOMBARD
REQUEST FOR BOARD OF TRUSTEES ACTION
For Inclusion on Board Agenda
Bids and Proposals

TO: President and Village Board of Trustees
FROM: Scott Niehaus, Village Manager
DATE: April 26, 2023 AGENDA DATE: May 4, 2023
TITLE: 2023 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract - Rejection of Bids

SUBMITTED BY:  Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works %’

RESULTS:

Date Bids Were Published April 10, 2023 Bidding Closed April 21, 2023

Total Number of Bids Received 2

Total Number of Bidders Meeting Specifications 2

Bid Security Required ‘ X Yes
Performance Bond Required X Yes
Were Any Bids Withdrawn Yes
Explanation:

Waiver of Bids Requested? Yes

If yes, explain:

Award Recommended to Lowest Yes

No
No

Responsible Bidder?
If no, explain: Recommend rejection of all bids.

FISCAL IMPACT:

Engineer's estimate/budget estimate $1,186,803.75/$1,822,000

Low Bid Amount: $ 1,200,668.92

BACKGROUND/RECOMMENDATION:
Project: RM 48
Funding: Rebuild Illinois Bong Fund

Has Recommended Bidder Worked for Village Previously

If yes, was quality of work acceptable
Was item bid in accordance with Public Act 85-1295?
Waiver of bids - Public Act 85-1295 does not apply

REVIEW (as needed):
Village Attorney XX

Finance Director XX

Village Manager XX

___Yes No

Yes __ No

zYes __No
Yes

Date
Date
Date

NOTE: All materials must be submitted to and approved by the Village Manager's Office by 4:30 pm,

Wednesday, prior to the Board Agenda distribution.




April 26, 2023

TO: Village President and Board of Trustees

THROUGH: Scott Niehaus, Village Manager

FROM: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works é/
SUBJECT: 2023 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract - Rejection of Bids

The Village solicited bids for the 2023 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract. The project was bid using
the MPI process, which aggregates quantities from municipal units of government. The
procurement process included the Village of Lombard, Village of Woodridge and the Glenbard
Wastewater Authority. Bids were opened on April 21, 2023 and the Village received two (2)
bids. Based upon the evaluation of the bids, the Village staff recommends that the Village board
reject all bids and authorize staff to negotiate with the two bidders for the contract.

A contract for the 2023 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract will be presented to the Village Board at a
future meeting for consideration. The Village would be waiving the competitive bids and
awarding a contract based upon these negotiations in accordance with Section 35.26 of the
Village Code, which states, “The Board of Trustees, by a two-thirds vote of all the Trustees then
holding office, may waive the foregoing bidding procedures and enter into a contract or
agreement”’.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.



